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July 
Late last month we held at the church a Christian children's camp. After the camp, children started coming to 
church for Sunday service and for our Sunday school, as the number of children in need showed an interest in 
this. 
 
And now the fruits of the camp have begun to show a little bit later. A week after the youth camp a young lady 
got saved and has helped teachers with the younger group. The next week two girls repented, around 14-15 
years. And on July 19 at the service repent another girl who helped in the very youngest group. And now, three 
Sunday services after the camp we have seen 4 children have repented and accepted Jesus Christ into their 
heart. This is very, very great joy for the church. 
 
So we organized a teenager fellowship during the week for teens who have not repented. One boy who repented 
(whose parents are members of our church) is preparing for baptism. 
 
Thank God for His mercy, for this wonderful time of grace. 
 
We are grateful to you for your support and prayers. 
 
May God bless us all. Amen. 
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September 
Praise God, the Lord has blessed us this month and helped us accomplish two important things for the church 
and for the village ministry. 
 
First of all, there was another baptism. One of those who was baptized is 16, and he belongs to a family of 
believers. Second brother is 40 years old. His mother repented before death, and we held the funeral. Sometimes 
he would walk to our services, but not regularly. However, lately he has come regularly to services and then 
repented. 

Usually, people who get saved this year 
would be baptized the following year, but 
their hearts burned with desire to be 
baptized, although it may be cold. They 
have undergone classes in preparation for 
baptism. Then we held the baptism of the 
elder brother and it was a wonderful 
church holiday. 
 
We thank God for the fact that such 
holidays as baptism draw out the people 
who live near the church. This is a good 
opportunity to witness to them about God, 
because the neighbors come to the lake 
near the church. 
 
Much praise and thanks to God for His 
mercy and love. 

 
We thank you for your brotherly love that you show in Jesus Christ and for the support to us, and for the fact 
that you pray for the work of God in our country. 
 
May God bless you His blessings. Amen. 
 
Anatoly Kosyanchuk 
	
  

	
  


